

Đề số 29 luyện thi vào 10 môn Anh Sở Hà Nội

Quiz ID: 16941

Question 1 (Question ID: 9-850203)

Choose the word which has the underlined part pronounced differently from the others.

- A. cleaner
- B. e-reader
- C. leaflet
- D. measure

Question 2 (Question ID: 9-922302)

Choose the word which has the underlined part pronounced differently from the others.

- A. volcano
- B. privacy
- C. vacation
- D. factory

Question 3 (Question ID: 9-922311)

Choose the word that differs from the rest in the position of the main stress.

- A. backpack
- B. surround
- C. plumber
- D. knitting

Question 4 (Question ID: 9-927633)

Choose the word that differs from the rest in the position of the main stress.

- A. invention
- B. company
- C. character
- D. clarity

Question 5 (Question ID: 9-922378)

I find it easy _____ positive even when things are not going as planned in life.

- A. stay
- B. to stay
- C. staying
- D. to staying

Question 6 (Question ID: 9-922878)

If you were more careful, you _____ your keys so often.

- A. wouldn't lose
- B. didn't lose
- C. don't lose
- D. won't lose

Question 7 (Question ID: 9-922371)

They _____ the project until they had more resources to complete it.

- A. took up
- B. kept away
- C. put off
- D. looked after

Question 8 (Question ID: 9-580428)

He seldom gets the recognition he deserves, _____?

- A. doesn't he
- B. does he
- C. is he
- D. hasn't he

Question 9 (Question ID: 9-922417)

Mary: How perfect that watch is with your outfit!

Bill: _____

- A. Yes, of course.
- B. I know it's fashionable.
- C. Thanks for your compliment.
- D. Do you want to know where I bought it?

Question 10 (Question ID: 9-922370)

My building's _____ are fantastic – there's even a park for my pet to play in!

- A. specialities
- B. postures
- C. amenities
- D. features

Question 11 (Question ID: 9-922379)

My parents disapprove _____ my decision to travel alone to a foreign country this summer.

- A. with
- B. of
- C. at
- D. on

Question 12 (Question ID: 9-741136)

As previously announced, the art exhibition at the city gallery _____ next Friday evening.

- A. is launching
- B. launches
- C. launched
- D. launch

Question 13 (Question ID: 9-846710)

Read the following announcement and choose the best answer for each blank.

Exciting Tourism Announcements

You can plan your next vacation with our special holiday packages.

1. Travelers should book early to enjoy **Q13.1**..... discounts on popular travel destinations.
2. Tourists can explore so **Q13.2**..... beautiful beaches with our guided tours.
3. You will experience cultural landmarks through our city tour programs.
4. Tourists can go on our **Q13.3**..... on a 5-star yacht for a special travel experience.
5. Customers will receive free travel guides **Q13.4**..... they book a tour with us this month.

- | | | | | |
|---------------|------------|------------|----------------|------------|
| Q13.1. | A. getting | B. get | C. to get | D. got |
| Q13.2. | A. little | B. much | C. few | D. many |
| Q13.3. | A. hikes | B. voyages | C. expeditions | D. flights |
| Q13.4. | A. if | B. but | C. because | D. unless |

Read and do the following tasks.

Last summer, I visited the Grand Canyon, one of the natural wonders of the world. The view was breathtaking, with deep red cliffs and wide open spaces. ____.

- a. As we continued walking, we saw the Colorado River, which flowed through the canyon.
- b. We hiked along the trails and stopped to take photos of the beautiful landscape.
- c. The sound of flowing water made us feel very relaxed.

Question 14 (Question ID: 9-848507)

Choose the best way to rearrange the following sentences in order to make a meaningful paragraph.

- A. a - c - b
- B. b - a - c
- C. b - c - a
- D. c - a - b

Question 15 (Question ID: 9-848510)

Choose the best sentence that can END the text most appropriately.

- A. Because of all this, the trip was an unforgettable experience for me.
- B. Thirdly, I realized how much I love visiting natural wonders.
- C. Yet, the trip was boring, and I didn't enjoy the Grand Canyon at all.
- D. Meanwhile, I wished the hike was over because I was tired.

Question 16 (Question ID: 9-922431)

Read the following passage and choose the best answer for each blank.

When you think about recycling, you probably think about putting paper, plastic, and glass in a special bin. These items **Q16.1**..... to be used again. Sadly, some people choose not to recycle. Others can't recycle **Q16.2**..... there are no recycling programs where they live. But what if you could get paid **Q16.3**..... recycling?

Q16.4..... have "bottle deposit" programs. This means that every time you buy a bottle or can, an extra five (or ten or fifteen) cents is built into the price. When you are done with the container, you can return it to the store. You get your five cents back. The store will then recycle the container for you.

These programs encourage people **Q16.5**..... every container they possibly can. But in the United States, only 10 states have bottle deposit programs. Introducing more bottle deposit programs would be an easy way to **Q16.6**..... recycling rates in the USA.

- | | | | | |
|---------------|-------------------|------------------|---------------|-------------------|
| Q16.1. | A. is taking away | B. is taken away | C. take away | D. are taken away |
| Q16.2. | A. however | B. since | C. although | D. so |
| Q16.3. | A. with | B. to | C. for | D. of |
| Q16.4. | A. Some places | B. Any places | C. Many place | D. Much places |
| Q16.5. | A. to recycle | B. recycling | C. recycle | D. to recycling |
| Q16.6. | A. reduce | B. adapt | C. increase | D. copy |

Question 17 (Question ID: 9-922482)

Choose the sentence that is CLOSEST in meaning to the sentence given.

"Let's organize a follow-up meeting next week to check on the progress," said John.

- A. John suggested organize a meeting following week to check on the progress.
- B. John suggested to organize a meeting the next week to check on the progress.
- C. John suggested organized a meeting next week to check on the progress.
- D. John suggested organizing a meeting the following week to check on the progress.

Question 18 (Question ID: 9-922477)

Choose the sentence that is *CLOSEST* in meaning to the sentence given.

Peter is disappointed because he doesn't have enough knowledge to win the competition.

- A. Peter wishes he will have enough knowledge to win the competition.
- B. Peter wishes he had enough knowledge to win the competition.
- C. Peter wishes he have had enough knowledge to win the competition.
- D. Peter wishes he have enough knowledge to win the competition.

Question 19 (Question ID: 9-922492)

Choose the best sentence that can be made from the words given.

We / can't help / think / the movie / we / watch / last night / because / it / be / interesting.

- A. We can't help to think about the movie we watched last night because of it was so interesting.
- B. We can't help thinking for the movie we watch last night because it was so interesting.
- C. We can't help to thinking about the movie we were watching last night because of it was so interesting.
- D. We can't help thinking about the movie we watched last night because it was so interesting.

Question 20 (Question ID: 9-922502)

Choose the best sentence that can be made from the words given.

Mark's family / live / small / city apartment / before / buy / a house / the suburbs.

- A. Mark's family lived in small city apartment before to buying a house on the suburbs.
- B. Mark's family lived in a small city apartment before buying a house in the suburbs.
- C. Mark's family lived in the small city apartment before to buy a house on the suburbs.
- D. Mark's family lived in an small city apartment before we buying a house in the suburbs.

Question 21 (Question ID: 9-922503)

What does the sign mean?



- A. The current door leads to a restricted area.
- B. The other door is for emergency use only.
- C. This door is open and available for everyone.
- D. The other usable door is located to the left.

Question 22 (Question ID: 9-922507)**What does the notice say?**

This tennis equipment is for club members only.

To hire rackets and balls for use on the court, see Reception.

- A. You're not permitted to use this equipment unless you have club membership.
- B. If you wish to become a member of the tennis club, ask at Reception.
- C. You will receive a discount when renting equipment if you are a club member.
- D. Non-members must bring their own equipment to use on these courts.

Read the passage and choose the correct answer to each of the questions.

Twenty years ago, people tried to leave the suburbs for cities but nowadays many people are **reluctant** to make such a move. They say that compared to suburban areas, city life has many drawbacks.

The high cost of living is the first disadvantage. The bigger the city is, the higher the living cost is. Accommodation and petrol are expensive. Food and drinks are also pricey. Apart from that, city people seem to suffer from more noise and air pollution. The densely populated neighbourhoods, busy traffic, and big construction sites make cities noisy and dusty. These are harmful to people's health, such as increasing their stress levels, disturbing their sleep and making them suffer from breathing problems.

Lack of space is another drawback of city life. House prices are high in the city, so people tend to live in smaller houses or in apartment blocks. Many cities lack spaces for outdoor activities; therefore, teenagers often hang out at shopping malls or in entertainment complexes instead of doing sports outdoors.

The cities' authorities are trying to **overcome** these problems. However, they still have a long way to go before they can reduce living costs and pollution, and increase green space to make all cities in the world more liveable places.

Question 23 (Question ID: 9-922720)

What is the passage mainly about?

- A. The causes of pollution in cities
- B. The high cost of living in cities
- C. The disadvantages of city life
- D. The reasons for moving to the suburbs

Question 24 (Question ID: 9-922864)

The word "reluctant" in paragraph 1 is OPPOSITE in meaning to ____.

- A. sensitive
- B. willing
- C. reasonable
- D. unpleasant

Question 25 (Question ID: 9-922721)

Why does the author mention "accommodation, petrol, food, and drinks" in paragraph 2?

- A. To explain how convenient city life is
- B. To suggest city people save money
- C. To give examples of high living costs
- D. To describe what city people often lack

Question 26 (Question ID: 9-922722)

The word "overcome" in the last paragraph is CLOSEST in meaning to ____.

- A. ignore
- B. discuss
- C. doubt
- D. tackle

Question 27 (Question ID: 9-922725)

Which of the following is NOT true about city authorities?

- A. They want to solve problems for all the world's cities.
- B. They reduced pollution levels in cities by half last year.
- C. They hope to lower the costs of living in cities.
- D. They are trying to find solutions to city problems.

Question 28 (Question ID: 9-922723)

According to the passage, why do teenagers often hang out at shopping malls?

- A. Because they prefer them to entertainment complexes.
- B. Because they dislike the noise from outdoor construction sites.
- C. Because they think shopping malls are the most exciting places.
- D. Because there are not many outdoor spaces for them to play.

Question 29 (Question ID: 9-853579)

Four phrases/sentences have been removed from the text below. Choose the correct answer to complete the text. Write only the letter A-D in each blank.

- A. strengthen their communication and negotiation abilities
- B. This improves their public speaking and teaches them to defend their opinions logically.
- C. to improve their communication and debating skills
- D. They research their country's position and prepare speeches and solutions.

The Impact of Model United Nations in Schools

The Model United Nations (MUN) program is an educational simulation where students learn about how the United Nations operates. It is popular in schools worldwide and gives teenagers a chance **Q29.1**..... MUN allows students to discuss global issues, represent countries, and learn about diplomacy in a structured environment.

Participation in MUN encourages students to step out of their comfort zones. Many are shy about speaking in public, especially on serious topics like politics or international affairs. MUN builds confidence by letting them present arguments to their peers. **Q29.2**.....

Students represent different countries and take on roles such as ambassadors or committee members. **Q29.3**..... This process requires critical thinking and teamwork, as they must work together to find solutions that benefit all sides.

Overall, MUN teaches students valuable skills for their future careers. They develop leadership, increase their awareness of global issues, and **Q29.4**.....

Đáp án (Answer Key)

Quiz ID: 16941

Để xem giải thích chi tiết của từng câu hoặc gọi AI chấm chữa bài viết, đăng nhập TAK12, truy cập <https://tak12.com/luyen-tung-cau-hoi> (hoặc quét mã QR bên cạnh) và làm theo các bước:



1. Nhập **Question ID** vào ô search → Click "**Luyện ngay**"
2. Trả lời câu hỏi → TAK12 sẽ hiển thị giải thích chi tiết.

Question 1 (ID: 9-850203). D

Question 3 (ID: 9-922311). B

Question 5 (ID: 9-922378). B

Question 7 (ID: 9-922371). C

Question 9 (ID: 9-922417). C

Question 11 (ID: 9-922379). B

Question 13 (ID: 9-846710).

13.1 A 13.2 D 13.3 B 13.4 A

Question 16 (ID: 9-922431).

16.1 D 16.2 B 16.3 C 16.4 A
16.5 A 16.6 C

Question 20 (ID: 9-922502). B

Question 22 (ID: 9-922507). A

Question 24 (ID: 9-922864). B

Question 26 (ID: 9-922722). D

Question 28 (ID: 9-922723). D

Question 2 (ID: 9-922302). B

Question 4 (ID: 9-927633). A

Question 6 (ID: 9-922878). A

Question 8 (ID: 9-580428). B

Question 10 (ID: 9-922370). C

Question 12 (ID: 9-741136). B

Question 14 (ID: 9-848507). B

Question 15 (ID: 9-848510). A

Question 17 (ID: 9-922482). D

Question 18 (ID: 9-922477). B

Question 19 (ID: 9-922492). D

Question 21 (ID: 9-922503). D

Question 23 (ID: 9-922720). C

Question 25 (ID: 9-922721). C

Question 27 (ID: 9-922725). B

Question 29 (ID: 9-853579).

29.1 C

29.2 B

29.3 D

29.4 A